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American Association of University Women  November 2014 

Dear AAUW members and friends, 

What an interesting October General Meeting! Thank you to our wonderful Pro-

gram Committee and especially Mary Ann Swisher for inviting the representatives 

from the League of Women Voters to speak on the November election issues. As a 

result of their presentation we will now be able to vote with an informed under-

standing of each constitutional amendment. 

Our Hospitality Committee, Olivia Gombar and Liz Schweers, coordinated a won-

derful and healthy refreshment buffet for the meeting. Thank you to both of you; 

we sincerely appreciate your efforts.  

Please accept our apologies for the microphone and fan debacle during the meet-

ing. Happily, Ginger Ryan, Program Committee co-chair, quickly resolved the 

problem with Allamanda Recreation Center. They have promised us to have work-

ing equipment and comfortable temperatures for our next general meeting there 

in January. They also will refund our money for the room we used for the October 

meeting. Kudos, Ginger!  

Because of space limitations in the newsletter, it is impossible in our Presidents’ 

Message to mention all Lake/Sumter AAUW branch activities and programs, so 

we encourage you to take the time to read your newsletter for complete and accu-

rate information. But here are a couple upcoming events that we’d like to high-

light: 

 As the holiday season quickly approaches, we hope each of you has purchased 

your tickets to our Holiday Fashion Show/Luncheon fundraiser. Carmel Leese 

has put together a team of volunteers – thank you members for stepping up – 

and they are working diligently to plan a successful event. Please support 

their efforts by inviting your neighbors and friends to join us in what will be a 

fun-filled event. And see page 5 for more information about the Fashion 

Show/Luncheon. 

 Through the leadership of co-Presidents-elect Judy Bonn and Barbara Jones, 

Neighborhood Coffees have resumed and will continue throughout the pro-

gram year. These informal gatherings in each other’s homes offer a great op-

portunity to get to know each other better. So please consider hosting a coffee 

in your neighborhood, and be sure to attend when you are invited. 

(Continued on page 2) 

Presidents’ Letter 

Co-Presidents Margaret Kaufman 

(L) and Beverly Grappy  



Presidents’ Message (Continued from page 1) 

Finally, we would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new members. As usual, their contact and educa-

tional information is listed in this newsletter (see page 8). Please join us in making them feel welcome at our next 

General Meeting at Captiva Recreation Center in November. We hope to see you all there. And Happy Thanksgiv-

ing! 

Beverly Grappy and Margaret Kaufman 

Co-Presidents 

 

Meetings and Programs 

November General Meeting: Helping the Homeless 

Many of us have been "homeless" for a couple of weeks, living out of a suitcase, sleeping in a strange 

bed each night and wondering where we would get a chance to do our laundry. We called it a vaca-

tion and when it ended we were glad to be home. Many families are less fortunate and school is the 

logical place for them to get help. Lillian Lopez assists those families in transition, children who are 

homeless in the Lake County Schools, where the motto is "Leading our Students to Success." She will 

share her stories of success with us at our meeting on November 8, from 10:00 A.M. until 12:00 noon at the Cap-

tiva Recreation Center in The Villages.  No reservations are required, and beverages and snacks will be provided. 

Donations of small bottles of laundry detergent are appreciated. 

Directions: Captiva Recreation Center, south of 466A in the newest part of The Villages, is located at 3095 Char-

lotte Court in The Villages; phone 352-259-7422. From 466A, take Morse Boulevard south to the roundabout at 

Pinellas Place. Go 1/4 of the way around and exit onto Pinellas Place going west. The recreation center is on the 

left, a relatively short distance along Pinellas Place, at the southeast corner of the intersection of Pinellas Place 

and Charlotte Court. There are entrances into the parking lot from both Pinellas Place and Charlotte Court.  

December General Meeting: Get Tickets Now! 

Our December General Meeting will be a Holiday Fashion Show/Luncheon on December 6 at Col-

ony Cottage Recreation Center in The Villages. Time is running out, so be sure to get your tickets 

soon. 

January General Meeting: Save the Date 

The first General Meeting of the new year will be on January 17 from 10:00 A.M. to 12:00 noon at Al-

lamanda Recreation Center. The program will feature a presentation about Elizabeth Van Lew, who 

was a Union Spy during the Civil War. Mark you calendars so you don’t miss it. 

Board Meeting 

The next meeting of the Lake / Sumter Executive Board will be from 10:00 A.M. to 12:00 noon on Tues-

day, November 4, 2014, at Sumter County Sheriff’s Annex, which is at the corner of 466 and Morse 

Boulevard. Board meetings are open; all members are welcome to attend. 
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Special Interest Groups  
Bridge Groups 

Lake / Sumter AAUW offers two Special Interest Bridge groups:  

 The Monday Bridge group plays on the second and fourth Mondays of the month at 1:00 P.M.; 

it is open to any interested member who wishes to play regularly. Location is scheduled on a 

date-to-date basis, with members volunteering to host in their homes. New members are wel-

come! And the group would appreciate hearing from those who might want to be substitutes. 

To join this group, as a regular player or as a substitute, contact Mary Ann Swisher at 

mswisher@mindspring.com or 352-259-3739. The Monday Bridge Group will play this month on November 

10 and 24. Contact Mary Ann to find out the games’ locations. 

 The Thursday Bridge group plays on the first and third Thursdays of the month at 1:00 P.M; this month, they 

will play on November 6 and 20. The group is comprised of 12 committed members who call their own substi-

tutes as needed. They rotate hosting duties. SUBS ARE NEEDED FOR THIS GROUP. To join the sub group, con-

tact Carolyn Johnson at cgljohnson@comcast.net or 352-751-4103. 

Diversity Book Club 

The Diversity Book Club meets the third Wednesday of the month at 10:30 A.M. at Freedom Pointe.  

This month’s meeting is on November 19; the book is That Old Cape Magic  by Richard Russo. The 

book is available at libraries in Lake and Marion Counties. For more information, contact Pat Bays 

at 751-3777 or stanbays@embarqmail.com. 

Because all visitors to Freedom Pointe must sign in, Pat has asked that club members arrive no later than 10:25 

A.M. She will meet the group in the lobby to escort them to the meeting area. Parking may also be a challenge, so 

carpooling is encouraged. Club members often go out for lunch after the meeting. 

Conversational Mah Jongg 

The Conversational Mah Jongg group — it’s relaxed and talking is permitted — plays at 1:30 P.M. on 

the first and third Mondays of each month. Members take turns hosting the games, which are infor-

mal, and all skill levels are encouraged to play. This month the group will play on November 3 at the 

home of Kathy Howe (1391 Eagle Ridge Drive, Village of Liberty Park, 631-219-4289) and on No-

vember 17 at the home of Anne Schlick (17302 SE 82nd Pecan Terrace, Village of Piedmont, 750-1027). Please 

RSVP to each hostess by the Friday prior to the game date, if you want to play.  

Educated Palates  

The Educated Palates group will experience the flavors of America’s great Northwest during the 

month of November. Because of the number of interested members, two different dates were se-

lected and participants chose the date best suited to them. Jan Barone will host on November 15 and 

Carolyn Moores will host on November 22. A planning session will be held in late January to decide 

on themes for the two remaining dinners to beheld in February and April. If you are interested in possibly sharing 

your home and preparing a dish for an evening of good food and great friends, join us in late January to plan din-

ners for February and April. Contact Carolyn Moores (hcmoores@aol.com; 352-259-9955) for more information. 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Special Interest Groups (Continued from page 3) 

Finger Food and Fun: Hostesses Needed 

Sally Whitehurst, who is coordinating FFF, is looking for volunteers to host a gathering in January and 

another in March. As each person attending brings a snack and a beverage, the hosting duties are la-

bor non-intensive. In addition, hosts specify the number of people that can be accommodated in their 

homes. So if you’d like to open your home for one of these gatherings, please contact Sally (352-259-

5257; sallyhw1@yahoo.com) so she can get the event on the calendar. 

Foreign Policy Association Great Decisions 2015 

Lake/Sumter AAUW’s Great Decisions group will meet for eight weeks on Tuesdays from 10:00 to 

11:30 A.M. at the Sumter County Sheriff’s Annex beginning on January 20, 2015. The topics for this 

year include Russia and the Near Abroad, Privacy in the Digital Age, Sectarianism in the Middle 

East, India Changes Course, U.S. Policy Toward Africa, Syria's Refugee Crisis, Human Trafficking in 

the 21st Century, and Brazil's Metamorphosis. The books are expected to cost $22 each and must 

be ordered and paid for by November 16.   

There is room for only a few more people, so contact Diane Jacobson (chasanddi@embarqmail.com) soon if you 

want to participate.  All AAUW members are welcome to sign up at no cost for the sessions. Guests of members 

may attend sessions for a cost of $20, plus the book.  

Golf Anyone?  

The group is golfing on Friday mornings, with golf courses alternating weekly between those north of 466 and 

those south of 466. The requested tee time is 8:30 A.M., with a window of 8:30 A.M. to 1:30 P.M. 

The reservation is entered into the tee time system on Sunday, so let Carmel Leese (352-751-

0119, crleese@gmail.com) know by Saturday evening if you are interested in playing the fol-

lowing Friday. All levels of players are welcome. Contact Carmel for additional information, or 

stop by and see her at the monthly meetings. 

Branch News 
Spotlight on Philanthropy: Educational Funding 

AAUW has long supported educational opportunities as a strategy for empowering women and girls. 

Under the umbrella of Educational Funding, current programming provides educational and lifelong 

learning opportunities for women through fellowships and grants. Some are individual awards; for 

example, American Fellowships fund dissertations and postdoctoral research and Career Develop-

ment Grants support career advancement, change, and renewal. One program – Community Action Grants – is 

open to individuals as well as AAUW branches and nonprofit organizations for innovative programs or research 

projects that advance equity for women and girls. According to the Web site, AAUW is providing more than $3.7 

million in funding during the current academic year. These educational opportunities are funded through individ-

ual and other donations to AAUW National. We at Lake / Sumter donate as a branch to Educational Funding from 

our budgeted monies.  

 
(Continued on page 5) 
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Branch News (continued from page 4) 

Local Scholarship Fund 

While National AAUW’s educational funding supports graduate and postgraduate women, Lake / Sumter AAUW’s 

local scholarship fund focuses on undergraduate learners. Rosella Valentine chairs the local committee, and along 

with committee members Patti Weasel and Joyce Tisovec, she maintains a close relationship with Lake-Sumter 

State College (LSSC) in Leesburg, where our scholarship applicants are beginning their college careers. The com-

mittee solicits applications, reviews them, and selects recipients. Each year, our branch awards four (4) $1,000 

scholarships to students at LSSC. Two of these awards go to students who are completing their Associate’s degree 

and will be transferring to a four-year institution to complete requirements for their baccalaureate degrees. The 

other two go to students who received one of the scholarships in the previous year and are continuing their pro-

grams, typically for a final year. 

These scholarships are funded in part by dues income, but the lion’s share of support comes from our annual jew-

elry raffle and bi-annual fundraiser. Also organized and managed by the local scholarship fund committee, the raf-

fle features a piece of fine jewelry donated by Richie Kluesener of Gold in Art jewelers in Lady Lake. See page 6 for 

a picture  of this year’s raffle piece. 

For more information about our local scholarship fund and the committee that works to raise money for it, con-

tact Rosella Valentine (theValentines@cfl.rr.com; 352-323-8608). For more information about National AAUW’s 

Educational Funding, see their Web site: http://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/educational-funding-and-awards/.  

Holiday Fashion Show and Luncheon 

General Information 

Mark your calendars for our Holiday Fashion Show and Luncheon on December 6, 2014, 11:00 AM at 

Colony Cottage Recreation Center! This is our fundraiser for the year, so be sure to include it in your 

plans. 

Tickets are $25.00 each and are on sale now but going fast. They will be available for sale until No-

vember 12. Carmel Leese, chair of the event committee, will be at our November 8 General Meeting 

and can also arrange for tickets via phone call or email.  She can also deliver tickets to you or by mail.  

Could this be any easier?  

If you are buying tickets for several individuals, please have all your guests give you their entree choice so the 

tickets can be personalized at the time of purchase. As a reminder, La Hacienda Catering will be providing a choice 

of two entrees for this event: 

 Spinach and Waldorf Fried Chicken Salad 

 Baked Manicotti with a vodka sauce, Prosciutto and Artichokes with a side of vegetables. 

And Anthony’s in Colony Plaza will be providing the fashions, which will be modeled by our very own Lake / Sum-

ter AAUW members. 

 
 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Branch News (Continued from page 5) 

Raffle Baskets 

AAUW ladies have been busy collecting and assembling baskets for our Holiday Fashion 

Show basket auction. (Some finished baskets are pictured at the left.) We were encour-

aged by an overwhelming response of donated items from our members. As a result we 

have filled and wrapped nine baskets with two more promised! This meets our quota of 

baskets needed for the event. We are very grateful for the participation of our members 

who helped make this effort possible. 

The auction basket themes are Spa Day, Letter Writing and Greeting Cards, Ice Cream 

Sundae, Night Before Christmas, Sewing Basket, Lunch Bag and Pencil Box Supplies, Snow 

Day Rescue Kit, TLC For Busy Hands, Gourmet Picnic Basket (pictured far right), Holiday, 

and Chocolate. There may be even one more basket: Wake up! It’s Christmas Morning bas-

ket. 

Thank you to all who contributed items and/or assembled the baskets. The baskets are done and we’ll see you at 

the Holiday Fashion Show Luncheon and Basket Auction. Remember…Save that date! 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Thank you to members who have already volunteered for this event. However, volunteer opportunities are still 

available: 

 Raffle ticket sales:  Although Carmel Leese is overseeing pre-event ticket sales for the luncheon, we need help 

selling tickets during our luncheon for the basket raffle. Joyce Tisovec has already volunteered but we need 

one or two more people to walk around through the tables selling tickets during the luncheon. Contact Carmel 

to volunteer. 

 Set Up/Break Down: Not glamorous, we know, but we always need people to set up and break down for the 

event. Contact Carmel to sign up. 

 Table Decorations: Our Hospitality Committee will be doing table decorations and could use a few people to 

help.  Please contact Liz Schweers or Olivia Gombar if you are interested or available. 

Please consider volunteering.  Making this event a huge success cannot be done without a cadre of volunteers and 

their dedication. 

See the September and October 2014 issues of this newsletter, or contact Carmel Leese (352-751-0119, 

crleese@gmail.com, or in person at the monthly meetings), for more information about the Holiday Fashion Show 

and Luncheon.  

Scholarship Fundraiser 

We are encouraging all members to take and sell tickets for this beautiful gold ring (pictured at 

left) if they haven't yet; to return money and sold tickets if they have; and to be sure to patronize 

Gold-in-Art Jewelers! Also, thanks to the members who have stepped up and taken and sold their 

tickets. Scholarship by scholarship, we are changing lives!  

(Continued on page 7) 
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Branch News (Continued from page 6) 

Summer Coffees/Breakfasts: Report from Jacquie Latzer 

Jacquie Latzer, facilitator for AAUW’s Summer Coffees/Breakfasts in 2014 filed this report: 

Aside from hearing about the good works that AAUW does, one of the most often repeated com-

ments I’ve heard since joining AAUW was how enjoyable and valuable the summer coffees were 

as a way to feel connected and get to know other AAUW women. But this summer an obstacle 

threatened to undermine this valuable activity: namely, all facilities that were previously avail-

able for free started to charge for room use.  

Our Board, knowing how meaningful the coffees had been in the past, and confident that things would work out, 

selected Perkins Restaurant on Route 441 as the event site. The restaurant required the group to spend a mini-

mum of $75 each time we used their private room; if we didn’t spend that much, then we would have to pay the 

room fee. So the plan went forward. Delightfully, every week between 15 and 22 women participated; and we 

promoted breakfast, instead of just coffee as in past years, as a way to ensure we covered the room cost. In addi-

tion, a donation box was present at each meeting and donations were encouraged for "just-in-case."                                                                                            

The coffees/breakfasts were held every Tuesday at 9:00 A.M. from June 3 through August 26, 2014. A question or 

topic was asked at each session to provide a jumping off point for members to share something about themselves. 

For example, members were asked, Where were you when President Kennedy was assassinated? Share an experi-

ence that changed your life (besides moving to The Villages). Share a time you were on the receiving end of a 

kindness.  

We had great conversation and good sharing. . . and covered the room cost, so we never had to pay a room fee. 

Since the attendance was good, and our members generous, we collected $87.00 in the donation box. We gave 

this to the AAUW Board and turned a wonderful event into a mini fund-raiser as well. Truly a win-win. So it seems 

that what had appeared to be an obstacle, became an opportunity. 

Additionally, some participants that had attended in previous years observed, that although they enjoyed the cof-

fees, they were briefer and there was less time for sharing and getting acquainted. This year, because we ate 

breakfast, provided more time for interaction and sharing for the members. Again, another win-win. 

Thanks to our Board for their confidence in us to find a way to continue this valuable activity, and thanks too for 

this opportunity to be of service. It was a most enjoyable time, and I am very glad for the chance to get to know 

y'all better.  

Dues Increase 

The proposal made by co-Finance Director Barbara Fisler to increase our annual dues from $74 to $80 

passed by the membership at our October meeting. This increase will take effect in the spring for our 

2015-16 dues. See the October 2014 issue of this newsletter for details about this increase. 

Angel Books 

Don’t forget to bring your donations for the Angel Books drive to our November or December General 

Meetings. Donated books should be new, suitable for 5 to 10-year old children, not wrapped, and ap-

propriate for reading. 

(Continued on page 8) 

Page 7 Lake/Sumter Hi-Lites 



Branch News (Continued from page 7) 

Member Updates 

Please welcome the following new members and add their information to your member booklet. 

 Sandy Bartkowski 414 Folly Beach Court 

   The Villages, FL 32162 

   Village of Tall Trees 

   352-430-2038 

   215-378-3567 (cell) 

   sbbart67@gmail.com 

   State University of New York at Oswego, BA 

   Rowan University, MA 

 Liz Deak  17436 SE 71st Currituck Terrace 

   The Villages, FL 32162 

   Village of Chatham 

   352-430-0250 

   517-290-1438 (cell) 

   medretired@comcast.net 

   College of St. Teresa, BS and BSN  

 Betsy Joy  605 Brighton Drive 

   The Villages, FL 32162 

   Village of Belvedere 

   352-751-0955 

   nettiejoy@gmail.com 

   University of Oklahoma, BS 

Please make the following changes to your member booklet. 

 Barbara Fisler’s correct phone numbed is 352-446-0039; it was incorrect in the last carpool list. 

 Rosemary Scarfia’s correct address is 2056 Allure Loop, not 2065. 

Condolences 

Condolences on the passing of members Ruth Ferguson and Barbara Mayoras. The Lake / Sumter Branch will 

make $50 donations in their memory to AAUW’s Eleanor Roosevelt Fund. 

Member Information Questionnaire 

AAUW runs on “member power” and the members who volunteer for Lake / Sumter branch contribute to advanc-

ing our mission but also get to know other amazing women and develop an outlet for their own skills and talents. 

To gain a better understanding of what those skills and talents are, Cathy Cirocco and Linda Carpenter designed a 

brief survey which was distributed for the first time at our October General Meeting. If you haven’t filled out a 

questionnaire as yet, please pick one up as they are available at the Board Meetings and General Meetings. The  

 
(Continued on page 9) 
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Branch News (Continued from page 8) 
completed forms will be very valuable to those officers and committee members who are in the process of filling 

vacancies in their quests for members who would be interested in serving in the coming year. When you volun-

teer, you will find that your membership becomes much more rewarding as you meet other members all working 

together to make our branch one of the best.  

Belk Charity Sale  

Don’t forget Belk’s Charity Sale on November 8 from 6:00 A.M. to 12:00 noon. Our 

branch, along with approximately 20 other non-profit organizations, is participating 

in Belk’s semi-annual event. Here’s how it works: 

 We sell tickets for $5.00 each, and we get to keep 100% of the profit.  

 Belk provides tickets and other promotional materials. . .at no cost to us. 

 Each shopper presents her ticket to the sales associate the morning of the sale and gets $5.00 off her first pur-

chase. 

So buy your tickets soon by contacting Anne Schlick (352.750-1027, aroyrogers@centurylink.net). Or, in the week 

before the sale, representatives of our branch will be selling tickets at the store, as will sales associates on the day 

of the sale. If you don’t want to be at Belk before our General Meeting on the morning of the sale, you can go into 

the store the week before the sale, present your ticket, leave your purchase with the store, and pick it up any time 

after November 8.  

 

State and National News 
Tech Trek 2015 

Hot on the heels of a successful camp in 2014, preparations are well underway for 

launching the 2015 Tech Trek boot camp for girls entering eighth grade next summer. 

AAUW Florida has been selected to receive a $10,000.00 AAUW Tech Trek grant award 

for 2014-15. This grant will allow the state to hold the camp for the third consecutive 

year, and Tech Trek 2015 will be held June 27 through July 3, 2015, again on the campus of at Eckerd College in St. 

Petersburg. Eighty young women have attended Tech Trek Florida so far and AAUW Florida officials hope to in-

crease the number of participants in 2015 and have at least one camper representing each Florida branch. 

Our branch Tech Trek committee will again be contacting local middle school principals, teachers, and parents to 

find the most qualified young students who can benefit from the total immersion in the STEM fields afforded to 

them during the one-week camp. If you would like to be a part of this effort, please contact Cathy Cirocco 

(cciroc@gmail.com; 352-753-7720) or Linda Carpenter (linda.j.carpenter@gmail.com; 352-259-1464).   
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General Meeting Minutes 
AAUW Lake/Sumter Branch 

General Meeting 
October 11, 2014 

 
Welcome Margaret Kaufman welcomed the members and introduced a new member 

Minutes Minutes from the last general meeting were accepted and passed unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report presented by Barbara Fisler  

Balance as of September 13, 2014   $9474.90 

Income     $1790.00 

Expenses     $998.94 

Balance     $10,265.96 

Barbara discussed the need to increase local dues to $19.00 (prior amount was $13.00) in order to cover ex-
penses. A motion was made to increase total dues to $80.00; motion passed unanimously. 

Neighborhood Coffees presented by Judy Bonn 

Coffees have begun. It is hoped that neighborhood coffees would take place about once a month or as each 
group decides would be best. 

Angel Books presented by Emily Holman 

Books for ages 5-8 are needed for the project and will be collected at meetings. Coloring books, exercise books 
and used books are not acceptable. 

Fashion Show presented by Carmel Leese 

Tickets for the show are currently being sold and will be available at meetings and/or by calling Carmel. 

Olivia Gombar is handling the raffle baskets and is accepting completed baskets as well as items to be com-
bined into new baskets. 

Marilyn Milne and Bev Grappy are organizing the models for the event. 

Day Trips 

Iris Holtz has resigned. A new leader is being sought for this activity. 

Belk’s fundraiser presented by Margaret Kaufman 

Anne Schlick chairs this activity. A coupon for $5.00 is being sold. AAUW keeps the $5.00. The coupon can be 
used at the Belk’s sale November 8. The money will be donated to a scholarship student in financial need.   

Scholarship presented by Rosella Valentine.  

Ticket sales are progressing well. Tickets are available at all meetings. 

 Nominations presented by Judy Bonn 

Nominations are being sought for positions of co-Presidents-elect, co-Membership chairs, and co-Secretaries.  

Great Books presented by Diane Jacobson 

This discussion group begins in January. Books must be purchased ($22.00). Non-members may join the 
group but must pay $20.00. Carol Richardson will facilitate. 

(Continued on page 11) 
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General Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 10) 

Great Books presented by Diane Jacobson 

This discussion group begins in January. Books must be purchased ($22.00). Non-members may join the 
group but must pay $20.00. Carol Richardson will facilitate. 

Finger Foods and Fun will take place at June Love’s home on October 24 at 5:00 P.M. Please call June if you are 
interested. 

Summer Coffees presented by Jacquie Latzer 

Coffees were most successful. The fee charged by Perkins was offset by the breakfasts, etc. purchased by at-
tendees, which resulted in donation of $87.00 to the General Fund. 

Golf presented by Carmel Leese 

Carmel is organizing a golf group. Please call Carmel for more information. 

Program    

Carolynn Johnson, an AAUW member and also a member of the League of Women Voters, introduced League 
members Beth Hicks and Carolyn Van Noy who presented information for voters regarding the proposed Con-
stitutional Amendments. 

Respectively submitted, 

Anne Wilkins 
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We’re on the Web! 

lakesumter-

fl.aauw.net  

Mah Jongg November 3 1:30 P.M. Host: Kathy Howe 

Executive Board Meeting November 4 10:00 A.M. Sumter County Sheriff’s Annex 

Thursday Bridge November 6 1:00 P.M. Host: TBA 

Golf November 7 TBA TBA 

Belk Sale November 8 6:00 A.M.—noon Belk Store, La Plaza Grande 

General Meeting November 8 10:00 A.M. Captiva Recreation Center 

Monday Bridge November 10 1:00 P.M. Host: TBA 

Golf November 14 TBA TBA 

Mah Jongg November 17 1:30 P.M. Host: Anne Schlick 

Diversity Book Club November 19 10:30 A.M. Freedom Pointe 

Thursday Bridge November 20 1:00 P.M. Host: TBA 

Golf November 21 TBA TBA 

Monday Bridge November 24 1:00 P.M. Host: TBA 

Golf November 28 TBA TBA 

 November 2014 Calendar of Events (clip and save) 

Send questions, comments, and suggestions  

about the newsletter to the editor, Linda Carpenter, at 

Linda.J.Carpenter@gmail.com 

Empowering Women  

Since 1881 

 


